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March 30, 2020 
 
Mark Levitt, Vice President 
Limousines of South Florida Inc. (LSF) 
3300 SW 11th Avenue 
Fort Lauderdale, FL  33315 
 
Re:  Agreement between City of Hallandale Beach and Contractor for Minibus Services 
Dated May 14th, 2014 (RFP #FY 2013-2014-002) 
 
To Mr. Levitt: 
Pursuant to Article 1 of the referenced Contract Agreement (RFP No. 2013-2014-002) and the 
Hallandale Beach Resolution No. 2019-406, by which the City of Hallandale Beach City 
Commission approved to extend the term of the above referenced Contract Agreement on a 
month-to-month basis for a period to not exceed six (6) months at the same terms and 
conditions; your contract agreement was extended up to March 31, 2020.  That letter 
agreement dated February 24, 2020 is attached hereto as Exhibit “A”. 
Given that the City of Hallandale Beach remains under a d Coronavirus Disease 2019 
(COVID-19) declared state of emergency (effective as of March 9, 2020 and renewed on 
March 16, 2020 and March 24, 2020), I hereby exercise my emergency power pursuant to 
Sec. 23-8.- Exception to bid requirements (1) Emergency purchases, Code of Ordinances, 
City of Hallandale Beach, Florida, to procure an additional one (1) month extension at the 
same terms and conditions until April 30, 2020.  Such extension(s) shall be submitted to the 
full Commission of the City of Hallandale Beach at its next regularly scheduled Commission 
meeting. 
Should you have any questions, please contact Igor Colmenares, Transportation and Mobility 
Planner, at (954) 457 2224 or by email icolmenares@COHB.org. 
Sincerely, 
 
Greg Chavarria 
City Manager 
City of Hallandale Beach 
_______________________________________________________________________On 
behalf of Limousines of South Florida Inc. (LSF), I hereby accept the Contact Extension as 
referenced above on the contract agreement between the City of Hallandale Beach and 
Limousines of South Florida, Inc. 
 

      
 ______________________________________ 

      Signature 
      

 ______________________________________ 
      Print Name of Authorized Signatory 

      
 ______________________________________ 

      Title 
      

 ______________________________________ 
      Date 
Cc: 
Jeremy Earle, City of Hallandale Beach CRA Executive Director 
Keven Klopp, City of Hallandale Beach Assistant City Manager 

400 S. Federal Highway 
Hallandale Beach, FL 33009 

Ph  (954) 457-1300 
Fax (954) 457-1454 

 

 

 

Greg Chavarria 
City Manager 
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Vanessa Leroy, City of Hallandale Beach Development Services Director 
Andrea Lues, City of Hallandale Beach Procurement Manager 
Noemy Sandoval, City of Hallandale Beach Grants Manager 
Igor Colmenares, City of Hallandale Beach Transportation and Mobility Planner 
Liam Devine, City of Hallandale Beach Transportation and Planning Intern 
 

  


